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Tinkers Bridge Residents’ Association
DATE 26th October 2023
Present: John Orr (Chair), April Rennie (Vice Chair), Deanna Norris (Secretary), David Lee (IT), Janet Day, Neasham Galloway, Grant Clulow, Terry Weller, Derek Weller. 
Apologies: Kirsty Rennie, Cliff Green, Rosemay O’Day, Ron Ellis, Heather Patterson. 
Guest: Donna Fuller (Ward Councillor WCC & Resident), Sue Smith (Ward Councillor WCC)
	
	
	Action by whom

	1
	Welcome
John opened the meeting and welcomed all at the meeting.
	

	2
	Minutes of the previous meeting
David gave some adjustments from the previous minuets, now changed and added to the website. 
	

	3
	Introduction of guests
We had Donna Fuller and Sue Smith from the WCC attend part of the meeting. 
	

	4
	Chairs’ Report

John had nothing to reports this time as he had been away for the previous month. 
	

	5
	Treasurers Report
 No income or expenditure except for Café/Larder/Fridge has had money coming in for donations. 
	

	6
	Funding / Events 
We need to approve what we are doing for Christmas so we can apply for funding. We are doing a grotto instead of the sleigh around the estate. The meeting place is available on the 16th for this.
April will apply to MKCC for funding for the Christmas event and for selection boxes – Small, we will do snack foods. 

6pm-6.30pm quiet time for children that can’t cope with crowds.
6.30pm-8.30pm for the main event. 

An update on Halloween, we are having pumpkin tasting & pumpkin carving on Saturday at the community fridge 9am-11am. Then we will have a Halloween disco, funded by Hubbub and Food Connect. Paul (TB Resident) will be doing the disco for us, face painting from 3.30pm then disco 5-7pm. 
	Agreed by all

	7
	Environmental Report 
We have had an email from Ron & Linda to say that Ron is stepping down from Environmental, he is poorly and is in need of surgery and a long care plan after so will not be able to do his normal rounds. We as a RA send our love and thank him for everything, he has done for Tinkers Bridge over the years, his presence will be missed until we see him again. 
He has given us a list of what has been done and what is planted where;
BLISWORTH raised bed.

Planted up with new bulbs for spring 2024   Tulips and Daffodils, also has Lavender, Rosemary, Sage, California Poppies Nigella/cornflowers which self-seed and will come back next year.

BASCOTE  2 raised beds near park.

Bed 1 Herbs Rosemary, Sage, Tarragon, Oregano, Chives, Lavender and Black tulips.

Bed 2 New bulbs Daffodils, also has Poppies and Crocosmia/Montbretia which come back annually self-seed the poppies.

Small kerbside bed end of Bascote

Shrub Lavender, Lily plant, Crocosmia, California poppies and bulbs also put in seasonal plants.
Dave mentioned about putting a post in the bridge for volunteers for Environmental. Terry and Derek also still do environmental work on the estate.
April has done a walk around the estate with Julie and Anita, Housing office for Tinkers Bridge, there were a few residents talking about problems. There was lots of rubbish on carports and in bin cupboards. The council will no long do carport / bin cupboard repairs as these are now redundant and are being taken away. 

Bascote has a few complaints about trees so photos have been taken of these. 

Marshworth have complained that the green bins aren’t being collected, they are saying that the road is blocked and this is why they aren’t collecting them. They returned in 48 hours and the problem was the same. All other bins are collected except the green so we aren’t sure what the problem is. In our opinion, Marshworth is one of the wider streets on the estate so if they are getting down the other streets, they should be able to be down Marshworth. 

The parks were looked at, the ‘Train Park’ (Buckby) mainly, there is not a lot of equipment left in this park, but seems to be a popular park. 

The ‘Monkey Park’ (Bascote) also needs some TLC, the noisy toys do not make a noise any more and some bits of equipment in there does not work. MKCC have repaired items in this park in the past, we need to check who is responsible for this park in order to make a plan to get these items repaired and back up and running. 

This park is also full of brambles and the rubbish is being overflowed. This isn’t just bin rubbish; this is black bags full that seems like household waste. 

Grant mentioned that there is a park in 9th/10th street CMK that is having the park removed so there will be play equipment being taken out, April will look into this and see if she can find out what is happening with this equipment.

	

	8
	Tesco Flower Beds 
Lorraine has been to see April, MKCC have held Tesco responsible for the flower beds in the Tesco carpark. When we last planted flowers it caused havoc, MKCC want these flower beds looked after as they aren’t being maintained. MKCC have advised there is £250 funding to do up these beds, there is a book she has passed on to order plants from, Lorraine has put some suggestions in the book. MKCC doesn’t have the man power to do these beds but is happy for TBRA to take on this project and send the funding money to our account for us to order and take on this. 
April would like the big flower bed, by the kebab van, weed treat, put down membrane and then bark it, the same with the long flower bed the other end of the car park. 

Deanna feels like the long bed near the kebab van side will be a wasted project as this will get kicked everywhere due the amount of people that walk across it daily. 

John and Janet both suggested block paving with circle gaps in the centres for plants, that way there is space to walk across and still look nicer with some plants in it. 

Terry and Derek are happy to take on the project but would need help to keep it maintained, John said he would help with this also. 

We have strawberries and herbs in our community garden and in the flower bed on Bascote, there are Rosemary, Mint, Thyme and a few others. 

April went to Home Base and they had solar power spotlights on sale, there are lots of patches on the estate that are so dark when walking around at night or early evening. Between April, Kirsty and Deanna, we made a decision to buy some for the estate to put up in some of these areas. These were purchased from the environmental fund. 
	

	9
	Bins being missed / Not being returned
This was covered in item No.7 (environmental).
	

	10
	Café / Fridge / Larder / Warm Room 
Café is running well; it was closed last week due to volunteer illnesses. We have 3 cooks and also 3 leads now to split the load and there is a rota so that we can all take some time off and not have to work every weekend. Fridge and larder are going well, growing nicely. We are at the moment the biggest Larder. 
We will be running Community fridge on Christmas eve and new years eve to help the community. Hubbub have also asked if we can open Thursday 21st evening as no where else is open that day/evening. 


	

	11
	MKCC Consultation on repairs and maintenance
MKCC put out a consultation for council house tenants they are making a working group. It will cover things like contracts on compliance. There is a bit on the social housing decarbonisation fund which is meant to be coming to TB on phase 2. This will be held up by lack of council funding, its one third paid by central government and two thirds paid by the housing revenue account. MKCC are also doing some thing on housing responsive repairs of maintenance and how they cover maintenance calls, priority on repairs and things like that. 

Council tenant letters are due to go out in October.
	

	12
	 A.O.B
There is a RoRE meeting Friday, 3rd November, Guest speaker is Lauren Townsend. 
	

	13
	Date of Next Meeting 
30th November 2023
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